
ST. JOHN’S WELCA JANUARY 2017 NOTES

RACHEL AND REBECCA CIRCLES
Our Bible study is on Psalm 23, with the book, 

“Traveling Light,” by Max Lucado. Please read 
chapters seven and eight. The questions are in the 
back of the book.

RACHEL  CIRCLE: Rachel Circle will meet 
Tuesday, Jan. 10 at 9 a.m., at Helen Debner’s 
home. Helen will lead the Bible study. 

REBECCA CIRCLE: Rebecca Circle will 
meet Tuesday, Jan. 10 at 7 p.m., at Terri Andrew’s 
home. Margaret DeBower will lead the Bible 
study. 

If you have any questions, please contact 
Margaret DeBower at (319) 269-1306 or Helen 
Debner at (319) 267-2074. All women are wel-
come at any of the meetings.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for January is Todd & 

Barbara Brinkman. The altar committee for Feb-
ruary will be Kurt & Pam Roose. We appreciate 
your willingness to serve in this way. Remember 
it is up to you to fi nd your replacement if you dis-
cover a confl ict in your schedule.

BIRTHDAYS
January 9: Sena Wiebke, PO Box 175, Alli-

son, IA 50602. 
January 23: Jean Morris, 625 Church St., Bri-

stow, IA 50611
January 26: Lavone Frerichs, 20228 1650th 

St., Greene, IA 50636
January 29: Lucy Steere, 19782 135th St. 

Greene, IA 50636
January 29: Darwin Dralle, 18079 110th St. 

Greene, IA 50636

SUNSHINE GIRLS
Sunshine girls for the month of January are 

Verlene Senne and Helen Debner. 

SEWING
Sewing days will be Monday and Tuesday, 

Janu. 16-17, from 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., with a potluck 
at noon. We invite all to come and help with this 
great mission project Any items that are donated 
can be left in the church basement by the piano. 
We are always accepting quilt tops, 60” by 80.” 
Thanks to everyone who has already donated 
items. Any questions, contact Betty Debner at 
(641) 823-5985.

BINGO
Vilmar is in charge of BINGO at the Allison 

Rehabilitation Center on Monday, Jan. 23 at 2 
p.m. If you would be willing to volunteer, please 
contact Margaret DeBower.

BABY CARE KITS
There will be a basket in the narthex for dona-

tions to the Baby Care Kits that will be shipped in 
April. Items needed are: dark-colored hand tow-
els, 4-5 oz. bars of gentle soap (Ivory or Dove), 
baby socks, receiving blankets, gowns or sleep-
ers with feet, sweaters, sweatshirts, jackets, hats, 
t-shirts and diapers. Any questions, please con-
tact Margaret DeBower at (319) 269-1306 or (641) 
775-3431.



ST. JOHN’S WELCA FEBRUARY 2017 NOTES

RACHEL AND REBECCA CIRCLES
Our Bible study is on Psalm 23, with the book, 

“Traveling Light,” by Max Lucado. Please read 
chapters nine and ten. The questions are in the 
back of the book. Since we didn’t have circle in 
January we will be doing the chapters we were 
scheduled to study last month.

RACHEL  CIRCLE: Rachel Circle will meet 
Tuesday, Feb. 7 at 9 a.m., at Jean Morrios’ home. 
Verlene Senne will lead the Bible study. 

REBECCA CIRCLE: Rebecca Circle will 
meet Tuesday, Feb. 14 at 7 p.m., at Margaret De-
Bower’s home. Margaret will lead the Bible study. 

If you have any questions, please contact 
Margaret DeBower at (319) 269-1306 or Helen 
Debner at (319) 267-2074. All women are wel-
come at any of the meetings.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for February is Kurt & 

Pam Roose. The altar committee for March will 
be Lavona & Shayna Engelhardt. We appreciate 
your willingness to serve in this way. Remember 
it is up to you to fi nd your replacement if you dis-
cover a confl ict in your schedule.

BIRTHDAYS
February 29: Marlys Kruse, PO Box 126, Al-

lison, IA 50602. 
March 1: Althea Uhlenhopp, 1447 Timber 

Ave., Hampton, IA 50441

SUNSHINE GIRLS
Sunshine girls for the month of February are 

Margaret DeBower and Helen Debner. 

SEWING
Sewing days will be Monday and Tuesday, 

Feb. 20-21, from 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., with a potluck 
at noon. We invite all to come and help with this 
great mission project Any items that are donated 
can be left in the church basement by the piano. 
We are always accepting quilt tops, 60” by 80.” 
Thanks to everyone who has already donated 
items. Any questions, contact Betty Debner at 
(641) 823-5985.

BABY CARE KITS
There will be a basket in the narthex for dona-

tions to the Baby Care Kits that will be shipped in 
April. Items needed are: dark-colored hand tow-
els, 4-5 oz. bars of gentle soap (Ivory or Dove), 
baby socks, receiving blankets, gowns or sleep-
ers with feet, sweaters, sweatshirts, jackets, hats, 
t-shirts and diapers. Any questions, please con-
tact Margaret DeBower at (319) 269-1306 or (641) 
775-3431.

NOTICE
There are three sewing machines that we 

would like to get rid of at the churhc. One is an 
antique Singer in a cabinet. Talk to Margaret De-
Bower if you are interested in any of them.



ST. JOHN’S WELCA MARCH 2017 NOTES

RACHEL AND REBECCA CIRCLES
Our Bible study is on Psalm 23, with the book, 

“Traveling Light,” by Max Lucado. Please read 
chapters 11 and 12. The questions are in the back 
of the book. 

RACHEL  CIRCLE: Rachel Circle will meet 
Tuesday, March 14 at 9 a.m., at Helen Debner’s 
home. Helen will lead the Bible study. 

REBECCA CIRCLE: Rebecca Circle will 
meet Tuesday, March 14 at 7 p.m., at Kay Brink-
man’s home. Betty rewerts will lead the Bible 
study. 

If you have any questions, please contact 
Margaret DeBower at (319) 269-1306 or Helen 
Debner at (319) 267-2074. All women are wel-
come at any of the meetings.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for March is Lavona & 

Shayna Engelhardt. The altar committee for 
April will be Bill & Betty Debner. We appreciate 
your willingness to serve in this way. Remember 
it is up to you to fi nd your replacement if you dis-
cover a confl ict in your schedule.

BIRTHDAYS
March 1: Althea Uhlenhopp, 1447 Timber 

Ave., Hampton, IA 50441
March 18: Harold Kruse, Box 126, Allison, 

IA 50602
March 19: Liesa Niehaus, Box 645, Allison, 

IA 50602
March 21: Betty Debner, 15354 Jay Ave., 

Greene, IA 50636
March 28: Joy Schueler, 410 Walnut St., Alli-

son, IA 50602

SUNSHINE GIRLS
Sunshine girls for the month of March are Bet-

ty Debner & LaVonne Edeker. 

SEWING
Sewing days will be Monday and Tuesday, 

March 6-7, from 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., with a potluck 
at noon. We invite all to come and help with this 
great mission project Any items that are donated 
can be left in the church basement by the piano. 
We are always accepting quilt tops, 60” by 80.” 
Thanks to everyone who has already donated 
items. Any questions, contact Betty Debner at 
(641) 823-5985.

BABY CARE KITS
There will be a basket in the narthex for dona-

tions to the Baby Care Kits that will be shipped in 
April. Items needed are: dark-colored hand tow-
els, 4-5 oz. bars of gentle soap (Ivory or Dove), 
baby socks, receiving blankets, gowns or sleep-
ers with feet, sweaters, sweatshirts, jackets, hats, 
t-shirts and diapers. Any questions, please con-
tact Margaret DeBower at (319) 269-1306 or (641) 
775-3431.

BINGO
Vilmar is in charge of BINGO at the Allison 

Rehabilitation Center on March 20 at 2 p.m.

SPRING RALLY & QUILT GATHERING
The Spring Rally and Quilt Gathering will be 

held on Saturday, April 8 at Sheffi eld. At this time 
we will be delivering our donations to Luther-
an World Relief. There will also be a program. 
Watch for details in the coming Sunday bulletins.

LENTEN SUPPERS
Lenten suppers will be held on March 8, 15, 

22, 29 and April 5 from 5:30-6:30 p.m., in the 
fellowship hall. Come enjoy a light supper and 
fellowship before the weekly Lenten church ser-
vices at 7 p.m. Thanks to all the volunteers for 
serving the suppers.



ST. JOHN’S WELCA APRIL 2017 NOTES

RACHEL AND REBECCA CIRCLES
Our Bible study is on Psalm 23, with the book, 

“Traveling Light,” by Max Lucado. Please read 
chapters 13 and 14. The questions are in the back 
of the book. 

RACHEL  CIRCLE: Rachel Circle will meet 
Monday, April 10 at 9 a.m., at Verlene Senne’s 
home. Jean Morris will lead the Bible study. 

REBECCA CIRCLE: Rebecca Circle will 
meet Tuesday, April 11 at 7 p.m., at Diane Sal-
ge’s home. Margaret DeBower will lead the Bible 
study. 

If you have any questions, please contact 
Margaret DeBower at (319) 269-1306 or Helen 
Debner at (319) 267-2074. All women are wel-
come at any of the meetings.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for April is Bill & Betty 

Debner. The altar committee for May will be Ron 
& Diane Salge. We appreciate your willingness 
to serve in this way. Remember it is up to you to 
fi nd your replacement if you discover a confl ict in 
your schedule.

BIRTHDAYS
April 16: Robert Vieker, 18248 Keystone Ave., 

Allison, IA 50602
April 17: Meta Wiegmann, 1011 7th St., Alli-

son, IA 50602

SUNSHINE GIRLS
Sunshine girls for the month of April are Ver-

lene Senne and Tonnie Lemon
. 

LENTEN SUPPERS
The last Lenten suppers will be held on April 5 

from 5:30-6:30 p.m., in the fellowship hall. Come 
enjoy a light supper and fellowship before the 
weekly Lenten church services at 7 p.m. Thanks 
to all the volunteers for serving the suppers.

SEWING
Sewing days will be Thursday and Friday, 

April 6-7, from 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., with a potluck 
at noon. We invite all to come and help with this 
great mission project Any items that are donated 
can be left in the church basement by the piano. 
We are always accepting quilt tops, 60” by 80.” 
Thanks to everyone who has already donated 
items. Any questions, contact Betty Debner at 
(641) 823-5985.

SPRING RALLY & QUILT GATHERING
The Spring Rally and Quilt Gathering will be 

held on Saturday, April 8 at Sheffi eld. At this time 
we will be delivering our donations to Lutheran 
World Relief. Coffee, treats, and fellowship be-
gins at 8 a.m. The welcome, devotions, and offer-
ing will begin at 9:30 a.m. A presentation about 
the Sukup Safe T Homes will be given at 10 a.m.  
A lunch will be served at 11:30 a.m. All ladies 
are welcome to attend this time of fellowship with 
groups from neighboring churches. If you have 
any questions, please contact Margaret DeBower 
at (319) 269-1306 or (641) 775-3431.

NEI SYNODICAL WOMEN’S CONVENTION
The Women’s Synodical Convention will be  

held on Saturday, June 17 at Wartburg College, 
in Waverly. Vilmar is looking for someone to be 
their delegate and alternate delegate. This con-
vention is a very interesting and uplifting experi-
ence. If you would like to go to the convention, let 
Margaret DeBower know so the registration fee 
can be sent in by May 25.



ST. JOHN’S WELCA MAY 2017 NOTES

RACHEL AND REBECCA CIRCLES
Our Bible study is on Psalm 23, with the book, 

“Traveling Light,” by Max Lucado. Please read 
chapters 15 and 16. The questions are in the back 
of the book. 

RACHEL  CIRCLE: Rachel Circle will meet 
Tuesday, May 9 at 9 a.m., at Helen Debner’s 
home. Helen will lead the Bible study. 

REBECCA CIRCLE: Rebecca Circle will 
meet Tuesday, May 9 at 7 p.m., at Carol Seehu-
sen’s home. Carol will lead the Bible study. 

If you have any questions, please contact 
Margaret DeBower at (319) 269-1306 or Helen 
Debner at (319) 267-2074. All women are wel-
come at any of the meetings.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for May is Ron & Diane 

Salge. The altar committee for June will be Dean 
& Kay Brinkman. We appreciate your willing-
ness to serve in this way. Remember it is up to 
you to fi nd your replacement if you discover a 
confl ict in your schedule.

BIRTHDAYS
May 1: Barb Westendorf, 20217 190th St., Al-

lison, IA 50602
May 5: Eldo Kruse, 900 7th St., Box 645, Alli-

son, IA 50602
May 10: Evalyn Nettleton, 602 11th St., Charles 

City, IA 50615
May 21: Verlene Senne, 1011 7th St., Allison, 

IA 50602

SUNSHINE GIRLS
Sunshine girls for the month of May are Helen 

Debner and Charlotte Davis.

BINGO
Vilmar is in charge of BINGO at the Allison 

Nursing Home on Monday, May 22 at 2 p.m.

SEWING
Sewing days will be Monday and Tuesday, 

May 1 and 2, from 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., with a potluck 
at noon. We invite all to come and help with this 
great mission project Any items that are donated 
can be left in the church basement by the piano. 
We are always accepting quilt tops, 60” by 80.” 
Thanks to everyone who has already donated 
items. Any questions, contact Betty Debner at 
(641) 823-5985.

SPRING RALLY & QUILT GATHERING
The Spring Rally and Quilt Gathering will 

be held on Saturday, April 8 at Sheffi eld. At this 
time we delivered 26 quilts, 8 fl eece blankets, 40 
school kits, and 35 baby care kits.

NEI SYNODICAL WOMEN’S CONVENTION
The Women’s Synodical Convention will be  

held on Saturday, June 17 at Wartburg College, 
in Waverly. Vilmar is looking for someone to be 
their delegate and alternate delegate. This con-
vention is a very interesting and uplifting experi-
ence. If you would like to go to the convention, let 
Margaret DeBower know so the registration fee 
can be sent in by May 25.

IN KIND GIFTS FOR WOMEN’S CONVENTION
Health and beauty products will be collected 

for the Northeast Iowa Food Bank at the June 17 
convention in Waverly. The following items can 
be left in the basket in the narthex in donation: 
toothbrushes, toothpaste, soaps, shaving cream, 
razors, body wash, deodorant, combs, hair brush-
es, etc.



ST. JOHN’S WELCA JUNE 2017 NOTES

RACHEL AND REBECCA CIRCLES
Our Bible study is on Psalm 23, with the book, 

“Traveling Light,” by Max Lucado. Please read 
chapters 17 and 18. The questions are in the back 
of the book. 

RACHEL  & REBECAA CIRCLES: Rachel 
and Rebecca Circles will meet Tuesday, June 13 
at 5:30 p.m., at Diane Hummel’s home. Diane will 
lead the Bible study. Diane Hummel, Betty Deb-
ner and Charlotte Davis will serve a light supper.

If you have any questions, please contact 
Margaret DeBower at (319) 269-1306 or Helen 
Debner at (319) 267-2074. All women are wel-
come at any of the meetings.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for June is Dean & Kay 

Brinkman. The altar committee for July will be 
Kenny & Helen Debner. We appreciate your will-
ingness to serve in this way. Remember it is up 
to you to fi nd your replacement if you discover a 
confl ict in your schedule.

BIRTHDAYS
June 3: Viola Luchtenburg, 109 W Business 

Hwy 83, TRLR 23, Donna, Texas 78537-2418
June 21: Bill Debner, 15354 Jay Ave., Greene, 

IA 50636

SUNSHINE GIRLS
Sunshine girls for the month of June are Diane 

Hummel, Diane Salge, and Jennifer Seehusen.

SEWING
Sewing days will be Monday and Tuesday, 

June 5 and 6, from 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., with a potluck 
at noon. We invite all to come and help with this 
great mission project Any items that are donated 
can be left in the church basement by the piano. 
We are always accepting quilt tops, 60” by 80.” 
Thanks to everyone who has already donated 
items. Any questions, contact Betty Debner at 
(641) 823-5985.

NEI SYNODICAL WOMEN’S CONVENTION
The Women’s Synodical Convention will be  

held on Saturday, June 17 at Wartburg College, 
in Waverly. Vilmar is looking for someone to be 
their delegate and alternate delegate. This con-
vention is a very interesting and uplifting experi-
ence. If you would like to go to the convention, let 
Margaret DeBower know so the registration fee 
can be sent in by May 25.

IN KIND GIFTS FOR WOMEN’S CONVENTION
Health and beauty products will be collected 

for the Northeast Iowa Food Bank at the June 17 
convention in Waverly. The following items can 
be left in the basket in the narthex in donation: 
toothbrushes, toothpaste, soaps, shaving cream, 
razors, body wash, deodorant, combs, hair brush-
es, etc.



ST. JOHN’S WELCA JULY & AUGUST 2017 NOTES

RACHEL AND REBECCA CIRCLES
There will not be Bible Study in July and Au-

gust. The groups will being a new study in Sep-
tember. If you have any questions, please con-
tact Margaret DeBower at (319) 269-1306 or 
Helen Debner at (319) 267-2074. All women are 
welcome at any of the meetings.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for July will be Kenny & 

Helen Debner. The altar committee for August 
will be Ken & Margaret DeBower. The altar com-
mittee for September will be Tonnie Lemon and 
Doug Schueler. We appreciate your willingness 
to serve in this way. Remember it is up to you to 
fi nd your replacement if you discover a confl ict in 
your schedule.

BIRTHDAYS
August 5: LaVonne Edeker, 17536 Newell 

Ave., Allison, Iowa 50602
August 6: Helen Debner, 20865 160th St., 

Greene, IA 50636
August 17: Jim Wubbena, 19258 Forest Ave., 

Dumont, IA 50625

SUNSHINE GIRLS
Sunshine girls for the month of July are Joy 

Schueler and Sandra Greenlee. Sunshine girls for 
the month of August are Barb Westendorf and 
Sandy Roose. 

BINGO
Vilmar is in charge of BINGO at the Allison 

Care Center on Monday, July 24 at 2 p.m.

SEWING
There will not be sewing days in July or Au-

gust. Sewing days will resume in September. We 
invite all to come and help with this great mission 
project. Any items that are donated can be left in 
the church basement by the piano. We are always 
accepting quilt tops, 60” by 80.” Thanks to every-
one who has already donated items. Any ques-
tions, contact Betty Debner at (641) 823-5985.

VILMAR SUMMER SOCIAL
The Vilmar Summer Social will be held on 

Sunday, Aug. 27 from 4:30-6:30 p.m. There will 
be a signup sheet in the narthex for donations of 
food and volunteer help.

WOMENS SUMMER OUTING
The ladies of Vilmar will have a lunch outing 

at the Rustic Brew, in Hampton, on Tuesday, July 
25 at 11:30 a.m. There will be a signup sheet in 
the narthex. This message will be in the upcom-
ing bulletins and the Herald, but please share 
with others. This is an invitation to all women of 
Vilmar.

CLUSTER FALL RETREAT
Vilmar is in charge of the fall retreat at EWA-

LU Stone Center. The retreat is from 3:30 p.m., on 
Friday, Sept. 8 until 12 p.m., on Saturday, Sept. 9. 
Watch for invitations and registration in the Sun-
day bulletins. For more information and volun-
teering to assist with this please contact Margaret 
DeBower at (641) 775-3431 or (319) 269-1306.



ST. JOHN’S WELCA SEPTEMBER 2017 NOTES

RACHEL AND REBECCA CIRCLES
The groups will be starting a new Bible study 

entitled, “The Essentials of Effective Prayer.” 
This is a six-session series. At this time of transi-
tion for Vilmar, prayer is important as we decide 
our future direction. If you have any questions 
or would like to join a group, please contact 
Margaret DeBower at (319) 269-1306 All wom-
en are welcome at any of the meetings.

• Rachel Circle will meet at Helen Debner’s 
on Monday, Sept. 11 at 9 a.m. Helen will lead the 
Bible study.

• Rebecca Cirle will meet at Barb Wagner’s on 
Tuesday, Sept. 19 at 7 p.m. Barb will lead the Bi-
ble study.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for September will be 

Tonnie Lemon and Doug Schueler. The altar 
committee for October will be Dennis & Car-
ol Henning. We appreciate your willingness to 
serve in this way. Remember it is up to you to 
fi nd your replacement if you discover a confl ict in 
your schedule.

BIRTHDAYS
September 25: Donna Kruse, 305 Truax St., 

Bristow, IA 50611.
September 29: Kenny Debner, 20865 160th 

St., Greene, IA 50636

SUNSHINE GIRLS
Sunshine girls for the month of September are 

Barb Wagner and Kay Brinkman.

BINGO
Vilmar is in charge of BINGO at the Allison 

Care Center on Monday, Sept. 25 at 2 p.m.

SEWING
Sewing days will be Monday and Tuesday, 

Sept. 18 and 19 from 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., at the church. 
There will be a potluck dinner at noon. The group 
welcomes any donations of materials and pieced 
quilt tops. Tops should be 60x80 inches. They 
could also use donations of fl annel sheets to use 
for baby diapers for the Baby Care Kits. If you 
have any questions, contact Betty Debner at (641) 
823-5985. 

COMMUNITY CLOSET
Vilmar is in charge of the Community Clos-

et on Saturday, Sept. 23 at The Corner on Main 
Street in Allison. 

VILMAR SUMMER SOCIAL
Thank you to all who volunteered and donat-

ed to the annual summer social that was held on 
Sunday, Aug. 27. It was a great evening.



ST. JOHN’S WELCA OCTOBER 2017 NOTES

RACHEL AND REBECCA CIRCLES
The groups will continue with their Bible study 

entitled, “The Essentials of Effective Prayer.” 
This is a six-session series. At this time of transi-
tion for Vilmar, prayer is important as we decide 
our future direction. If you have any questions 
or would like to join a group, please contact 
Margaret DeBower at (319) 269-1306 All wom-
en are welcome at any of the meetings.

• Rachel Circle will meet at Jean Morris’ on 
Monday, Oct. 9 at 9 a.m. Verlene Senne will lead 
the Bible study.

• Rebecca Cirle will meet at Betty Rewert’s on 
Tuesday, Oct. 10 at 7 p.m. Betty will lead the Bi-
ble study.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for October will be Bill & 

Betty Debner. The altar committee for November 
will be Meredith & Linda Steere. We appreciate 
your willingness to serve in this way. Remember 
it is up to you to fi nd your replacement if you dis-
cover a confl ict in your schedule.

SUNSHINE GIRLS
Sunshine girls for the month of October are 

Betty Rewerts and Jane Thompson.

SEWING
Sewing days will be Monday and Tuesday, 

Oct. 16 and 17 from 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., at the church. 
There will be a potluck dinner at noon. The group 
welcomes any donations of materials and pieced 
quilt tops. Tops should be 60x80 inches. They 
could also use donations of fl annel sheets to use 
for baby diapers for the Baby Care Kits. If you 
have any questions, contact Betty Debner at (641) 
823-5985. 

MEALS ON WHEELS
Vilmar is in charge of delivering Meals on 

Wheels for the month of November. Sign up on 
the calendar in the narthex. Meals are delivered 
Tuesday through Friday to residents in Allison. It 
takes about an hour and one-half of your time to 
deliver the meals.



ST. JOHN’S WELCA NOVEMBER 2017 NOTES

RACHEL AND REBECCA CIRCLES
The groups will continue with their Bible study 

entitled, “The Essentials of Effective Prayer.” 
This is a six-session series. At this time of tran-
sition for Vilmar, prayer is important as we de-
cide our future direction. It’s not to late to join! 
If you have any questions or would like to join 
a group, please contact Margaret DeBower at 
(319) 269-1306 All women are welcome at any of 
the meetings.

• Rachel Circle & Rebecca Circles will meet 
for a joint unit meeting on Wednesday, Nov., 8 
at 7 p.m., at the church. Margaret DeBower will 
lead the Bible study; Kay Brinkman and Diane 
Salge will serve.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for November will be 

Meredith & Linda Steere. The altar committee 
for December will be Julie Eberline and Renae 
Johnson. We appreciate your willingness to serve 
in this way. Remember it is up to you to fi nd your 
replacement if you discover a conflict in your 
schedule.
SUNSHINE GIRLS

Sunshine girls for the month of November are 
Jean Morris and Julie Eberline.

BINGO
Vilmar is in charge of BINGO at the Allison 

Rehabilitation Center on Nov.20 at 2 p.m.

SEWING
Sewing days will be Monday and Tuesday, 

Nov. 6 and 7 from 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., at the church. 
There will be a potluck dinner at noon. The group 
welcomes any donations of materials and pieced 
quilt tops. Tops should be 60x80 inches. They 
could also use donations of fl annel sheets to use 
for baby diapers for the Baby Care Kits. If you 
have any questions, contact Betty Debner at (641) 
823-5985. 

MEALS ON WHEELS
Vilmar is in charge of delivering Meals on 

Wheels for the month of November. Sign up on 
the calendar in the narthex. Meals are delivered 
Tuesday through Friday to residents in Allison. It 
takes about an hour and one-half of your time to 
deliver the meals.

LWR FALL IN-GATHERING
On Saturday, Nov. 4 we will be delivering 

quilts, health kits, school kits and baby care kits 
to Sheffield. Thank you to all those who have 
helped donate items for these kits, and who have 
helped prepare them for shipping.



VILMAR WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP NOTES: DECEMBER 2017

RACHEL AND REBECCA CIRCLES
The groups will continue with the fourth les-

son of their Bible study entitled, “The Essentials 
of Effective Prayer.” This is a six-session series. 
At this time of transition for Vilmar, prayer is 
important as we decide our future direction. It’s 
not to late to join! If you have any questions or 
would like to join a group, please contact Mar-
garet DeBower at (319) 269-1306 All women are 
welcome at any of the meetings.

• Rachel Circle & Rebecca Circles will meet 
for a their unit meeting on Wednesday, Dec., 13 
at 7 p.m., at the church. The Thankoffering Ser-
vice will be held during the meeting. Please bring 
offerings, and the groups will decide where the 
money will be sent. Margaret DeBower will lead 
the Bible study; Barb Wagner and Carol Seehu-
sen will serve.

ALTAR COMMITTEE
The altar committee for December will be Ju-

lie Eberline and Renae Johnson. The altar com-
mittee for January will be Ken & Margaret De-
Bower. We appreciate your willingness to serve 
in this way. Remember it is up to you to fi nd your 
replacement if you discover a conflict in your 
schedule.

BIRTHDAYS
December 12: Florence Vieker, 18248 Key-

stone Ave., Allison, IA 50602.
December 25: Jim Morris, 625 Church St., 

Bristow, IA 50611
December 30: Harley Uhlenhopp, 1447 Tim-

ber Ave., Hampton, IA 50441

SUNSHINE GIRLS
Sunshine girls for the month of December will 

be the Christmas Carolers.

SEWING
There will not be sewing days in December. 

The group will start back up in January. Thanks 
to all who have donated fabric and quilt tops this 
past year. If you have any questions, contact Bet-
ty Debner at (641) 823-5985. 

MEALS ON WHEELS
Thanks to all of those who donated their time 

to deliver the meals on wheels in November.

LWR FALL IN-GATHERING
On Saturday, Nov. 4 24 quilts, 41 personal 

health kits, 40 school kits and 17 baby care kits 
were delivered to Sheffield. Thank you to all 
those who have helped donate items for these kits, 
and who have helped prepare them for shipping.

2018 YEARBOOK
The 2018 yearbook is being created, and Vil-

mar is looking for help with the Altar Committee 
and Sunshine Committee. Contact Betty Deb-
ner is you would be willing to help with either of 
these activities.


	1_WELCA_Notes
	2_WELCA_Notes
	3_WELCA_Notes
	4_WELCA_Notes
	5_WELCA_Notes
	6_WELCA_Notes
	7_WELCA_Notes
	9_WELCA_Notes
	10_WELCA_Notes
	11_WELCA_Notes
	12_WELCA_Notes

